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Members: Members: Chairman Carsten Springer, vice-chair Bobby Loree, Allan Hess, Jason Holder 
Alternate members: Patty Shogren and Ed Lang 
 
Absent: David Caillouette 
 
Others in attendance: Corrections Officer Michael Evans, Major Dave Constantino – Rockingham County 
Corrections 
 
Meeting called to order @ 7:30PM and televised.  Ed appointed a voting member. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance was recited by those present.  
 
Minutes: Allan made the motion, seconded by Ed, to accept the August 17, 2017 minutes as amended; 
motion passed.  Jason abstained. 
 
Old Business / New Business:  It was confirmed that LPPA would be on the September 21, 2017 agenda. 
 
Carsten introduced CO Evans and Major Constantino and CO Evans stated how much they appreciated 
Danville’s and the Conservation Commission’s support of the county work program.  Carsten noted the 
number of projects that the count work crew has worked on over the past three years.  Major Constantino 
stated that the crew was also available in the winter for shoveling, hydrants, water drains, etc., and that in 
the area they had accomplished roofing, painting, siding, and demolition projects and asked that Danville 
keep them in mind for future projects. 
 
CO Evans stated that the participants in the work program took a great deal of pride in their 
accomplishments and thanked Danville, also, for their support.  Carsten, too, thanked the representatives 
and noted that Shawn O’Neil, Chair of the Board of Selectmen, also expressed his gratitude for the work 
performed by the county crew. 
 
Carsten stated that he and Bobby had been working at the Sanborn property and the apple orchard and 
Carsten spent 8 hours with the brush hog in the field(s) and he finished spreading the gravel in the driveway 
that Allan had started and that the driveway was ready for use. 
 
It was noted that Ed Lang, a member of the Patriot Group, was collecting items to be brought to Texas on 
October 6th.  Ed noted that they group may also be heading to Florida, depending on the damage that could 
occur due to Hurricane Irma. 
 
Allan priced the rental of a 304 Excavator for removing the stumps and large rocks from the Sanborn fields 
stating it would cost $525.00 for three mid-week days. 
 
Following discussion, Carsten made the motion, seconded by Jason, to authorize Allan to research the 
purchase of a field mower up to $1800.00; motion passed. 
 
Adjournment:  At 8:10pm Carsten made the motion, seconded by Ed, to adjourn; motion passed. 
  
Respectively, 
 
Patty Shogren (temporary recording secretary) 

 


